
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING   APPROVED  

7 JUNE  2016 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Wilfuer, Poehlman and Board 

Chair Koeppen.  Others present:  Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain 

Rasmussen and Lt. Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Wilfuer, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the 

minutes of the May 9, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried 

without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the May bills 

as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that this weekend had been very 

busy due to the storms.  Det. Sgt. Rob Karski has been selected to replace Captain Wilz as the 

head of the Communication Center.   Caller ID should be working by the end of the month.  

Captain Wilz thanked the committee for the 31 years he’s worked at the Sheriff’s Office. 

Lt. Russell reported for the Jail that our population in the jail has been high, with 

numbers averaging 215.  Portage County is sending more inmates.   A camera has been installed 

in the nurse’s medication room and is up and running.   

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that they are finishing investigation on 

the recent homicide.  The horse molestation case is on-going. 

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.   Board Chair Koeppen 

moved, Supervisor Wilfuer second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative 

vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.    

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Wilfuer, second by Supervisor Poehlman.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 



 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  He said the sheriff will be going 

to the National Sheriff’s Conference in Minnesota.  Also, that Captain Wogsland is recuperating 

from recent surgery.  The purchase of an e-referal module from Spillman was discussed. This 

would enable all reports to be filed electronically with the DA’s Office.  Also for informational 

purposes were the particulars of an IBR (Incident Based Reporting) module from Spillman.  A 

life saving award was presented to Captain Don Conat for saving a fisherman.   

 The agenda item “Protective Service for Corrections” was tabled until the July meeting. 

 A motion was made by Supervisor Craig, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve a one-

time dance hall permit for Vintage Pipes & Stripes for June 10 and June 11.  Motion carried 

without a negative vote.   

 Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Board Chair Koeppen to adjourn at 10:46 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


